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Dear staff, parents, carers and neighbours, 

In December 2024 we announced details about an upgrade of the southern synthetic turf field 
at The Hills Sports High School.  

As part of the site preparation for this project we will be excavating and removing soil in areas 
known to have in-ground asbestos containing material, as listed in the schools site-specific 
asbestos management plan (SSAMP).  

What to expect 

Temporary fencing will be installed and traffic management measures will be put in place. 

Construction vehicles will access the school site via the carpark on the corner of MacKenzie 
Boulevard and Best Road during this work. 

All work will be done in accordance with work health and safety laws and the NSW 
Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. 

Safety measures including air monitoring will be in place with the independent hygienist 
monitoring while work with asbestos containing material is done. 

All work will be completed by licensed asbestos contractors. 

The independent hygienist will provide a clearance certificate before other work starts. 

Working hours 

Work to remove the asbestos containing soil will begin on Saturday 8 March 2025. 

All other works will take place between 7 am and 5 pm Monday to Friday 
and 8 am and 1 pm on Saturday. No work will take place on Sundays or 
public holidays. 

We will work to ensure all works are carried out safely and efficiently and 
will minimise impacts to the community at every opportunity.  

For more information on how construction impacts will be managed, 
please scan the QR code below or visit the School Infrastructure website: 
Managing construction impacts in your community (nsw.gov.au). 

More information 

If you have any questions about this work, please contact the NSW Department of Education 
during business hours on the details below. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this exciting and important work. 
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